
THE PARISH COMMUNITY OF�

A TITHING AND M�E�R�C�Y PARISH�

32 Hebron Road         Bolton, Ct  06043�

   Rectory Phone� �          860�643�9553 �

   Parish Office� �          860�643�4466�

   Parish Center                          860�643�8374 �

   Prayer Line� �          860�649�5449   �

Prayer Line�

Mary Ann 860�649�5449�

�

Pastor�

Fr. Bill Olesik�

�

Director of Faith Formation�

Amie Tillmann�

860�646�6314 or saintmauriceccd@gmail.com �

�

Organist and Choir Director�

Don Benevides 860�871�0752�

�

Secretary�

Mrs. Theresa Ciscon�

Office Hours � Mon., Tues., & Fri. � 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.�

Telephone: 860�643�4466�

e�mail: saintmauricechurchbolton@gmail.com�

�

Note: during the pandemic office hours are not regular as stated above, but 

you can continue to call the telephone number and leave a message.�

�

Eucharistic Minister�to Homebound� �

Patricia Cinea 860�646�0564�

�

Fair and Workshops�

Dorli Cloutier 860�649�6255        Beth Harney 860�649�1331�

Sharon Scorso 860�646�1423  �

�

Website�

www.saintmauricebolton.org�

� �

WEEKEND MASSES: �

Saturdays at 4:00 p.m.�

Sundays at 7:30 and 10:00 a.m.�

Holy Days at 9:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m.�

�

WELCOME!�

If you are new in the Parish, please register and introduce yourself to the Pas-

tor. The Parishioners wish to meet and serve you! Drop by at a Pancake 

Breakfast after the Sunday Mass, per the Calendar online or as announced 

inside the bulletin. We hope you will favor our Parish with your prayers, your 

presence, your talents and your financial assistance according to your means!�

�

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION (CONFESSION):�

Saturday 3:25 p.m. to 3:45 p.m.�

�

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM:�

Please call the rectory (860�643� 9553 ) to arrange for a meeting with the�

Pastor.�

�

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE:�

Arrangements must start more than 6 months before marriage. Necessary 

interviews, a pre�cana course and plenty of paperwork is required. We strongly 

urge you to contact us to begin the Diocesan preparation course as soon as 

you are engaged to get the most out of it without rush.�

�

CHURCH MEMBERSHIP:�

The Sacramental Guidelines define Church Membership in terms of Sunday 

Mass attendance and Church support. For membership verification and spon-

sorship certificate, registration and regular use of the envelope system are the 

only way we have of verifying this for you. Please notify us if there are chang-

es in your address, marital status, etc., so that we may update your records.�

�

VISITATION TO THE SICK:�

We are most anxious to help anyone who is not able to celebrate Mass with us 

in Church due to illness, handicapped or age. If you wish the Sacraments, 

please call 860�643�9553.�

“We are called to live our baptism every day, as new creatures, 

clothed in Christ.”�

� � � � � � � � � � Pope Francis�

What reference point do you use when making decisions? Many 

times, impulse takes control and decisions are made based solely 

on emotion and desire. We all know that these types of decisions 

can often get us into trouble. When a person has a confident 

sense of who they are and a real understanding of what is im-

portant and of value, the likelihood of kneejerk impulsive choic-

es diminishes. Baptism gives us what we need to make well in-

formed and purposeful decisions. By this simple gesture, God 

claims us as His own and provides us with the identity and pur-

pose we need to properly live life.�

It is tremendously reassuring, when we truly embrace this reve-

lation and realize that we no longer have to wonder about the 

purpose of our lives or struggle to find our way. The answer of 

who we are in God has been given to us. We no longer have to 

fumble around, trip over ourselves or walk aimlessly about. Is-

sues surrounding the sacredness of life, the meaning of death, 

the protection of those most vulnerable, care for the weak and 

the poor, offering hospitality to those in search of a home, the 

purpose and proper place of work, how to create a just social 

order, caring for creation, and understanding our roles as heralds 

and stewards are just a few of the wonderful gifts baptism 

brings. When we make decisions based on things such as these 

core Gospel truths we really act as Christ himself, revealing to 

others the new creations that we are. This is how we live our 

baptism.�

It is difficult to walk against the tide. Yet, that is precisely what 

baptism calls us to do. Although we are sinners, in need of mer-

cy and far from perfection we are called to order our life and 

make decisions based upon the wisdom and guidance of Al-

mighty God. He alone is the one who can claim us as His sons 

and daughters. Standing up for our principles will not make us 

popular. But who ever said Christianity is a popularity contest? 

Baptism calls us to stand up for that which goes against the grain 

of secularism. Standing in line with other sinners, we have our 

anchor to steady us in the tempests of life and God is very 

pleased. Forge ahead. There is nothing to fear.�
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Please remember all the special intentions on the 

St. Maurice Prayer Line and Faith Formation Stu-

dents Prayer Requests.�

New requests this week: Tommy, Daniel, Tiffany, 

Doug, Joshua, Steve, Anette, Barbara, Emile, Christopher, John. �

Candle Intentions: Beth, Nick, Noah, Joshua, Faydra, Tim, John, 

Bill, Caroline, Lori, Tegan, Christy.� � �

� � � � � � � � Thank you, Mary Ann�

�

�

JANUARY 8 � 9, 2022�

�

Ushers Group IV�

�

SATURDAY, JANUARY 8�

  4:00 P.M.� Mass offered for All Parishioners�

� � � of St. Maurice Church�

�

SUNDAY, JANUARY 9�

  7:30 A.M.� Mass offered for All Souls in Purgatory�

�

  8:00 A.M. � T����� P��� C��� P� !�"� B���"��$% �

� � � Parish Center from 8:00AM to 10:00AM �

�

  9:00 A,M.� F��%' F(�)�%�(  C��$$�$�

�

10:00 A.M.� Mass offered for the Souls of †Barbara and �

� � � †Donald Sullivan�

� � � requested by Patrick and Daniel Sullivan�

�

  5:30 P.M.� Evening Prayer from the Liturgy of the Hours�

�

  6:00 P.M.       Rosary �

�

MONDAY, JANUARY 10 � N( M�$$�

�

TUESDAY, JANUARY 11 � N( M�$$�

  7:15 P.M.� Choir rehearsal in church. �

� � � New voices are always welcome!�

�

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 12�

  9:00 A.M.� Mass offered for All Souls in Purgatory�

Rosary after  Mass�

�

THURSDAY, JANUARY 13�

  9:00 A.M.� Mass offered for All Souls in Purgatory�

Rosary after  Mass�

�

FRIDAY, JANUARY 14�

  9:00 A.M. � Mass offered for All Souls in Purgatory�

Rosary after  Mass�

�

SATURDAY, JANUARY 15�

  4:00 P.M.� Mass offered for the Souls of †Jan Miniccucci�

 � � � and †Jason Bates�

� � � requested by Donna and Erica�

�

Livestream Masses: �

From the Cathedral of Saint Patrick in Norwich �

https://www.norwichdiocese.org/Masses �

Sunday 9AM�

Daily Mass from Blessed Sacrament Parish�

https://www.blessedsacramentct.org/: �

Monday�8�AM / Tuesday�9�AM / Wednesday�8�AM / 

Thursday�9�AM / Friday�8�AM / Saturday�Vigil�5�PM / 

Sunday�10�AM�

FROM SAINT MAURICE PARISH�

�

�

STEWARDSHIP�

Projected Amount needed � $3,330�

Offertory: December 12 � $7,454�

December 19 � $4,343�

December 26 � $7,928�

“John answered them all, ‘I baptize you with water; but he who is 

mightier than I is coming…he will baptize you with the Holy Spir-

it... ’” � � � � � � � � (Luke 3:16)�

The Catholic Catechism states that “Jesus’ immersion in the wa-

ter is a sign for all human beings of the need to die to themselves 

to do God’s will.” In other words, as baptized Catholics there is 

only one gift that we need to give to Jesus � the gift of ourselves.  

Surrender yourself to God, place your trust in Him and allow the 

Holy Spirit to work through you for the greater glory of God. �

ST. MAURICE PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY�

Members of the Prayer Shawl Minis-

try are making full size prayer 

shawls for our long term parishioner. 

Also, mini pocket prayer shawls are 

available for everyone. �

If you can help in any way in this Ministry, please call:�

��������������� Linda Wiley at 860�643�8684 or�

��������������� Mary Ann Murphy at 860�649�5449�

Thank you.�

^ Tear off                                                                      Parish Membership Form                                                    Drop in collection ^�

�

Please enroll the following as members of the Church of St. Maurice:�

�

Adults  __________________________________________________________________________________________________�

�

Children (under 18) ________________________________________________________________________________________�

�

Street Address _______________________________________     E�mail Address ______________________________________�

�

City State Zip  _______________________________________     E�mail Address ______________________________________�

�

Home phone    _______________________________________     Cell phone __________________________________________�

�

Send offertory envelopes ___                       Send form for EFT (electronic donation) ___                        We will Donate Online ___�

�

We can help out as:     Altar server ___     Lector ___     Usher ___     Eucharistic Minister ___     Choir ___     Crafts workshop ___�

EAST CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL�

East Catholic has rolling admissions, so prospective 

students have plenty of opportunities to begin the ad-

missions process. Our�Entrance Exam�will take place 

on Saturday, January 22nd @ 8:30 a.m. �

To pre�register, please go to�https://www.echs.com/Visit_ECHS.�

Our�Shadow Day�program is back!!! If your 8

th

�grader would like 

to discover the “taste of East”, please go to��

https://www.echs.com/Visit_ECHS��

to begin the process of scheduling a visit.�

It’s also a perfect time to fill out the admissions application by 

visiting our website, the Admissions tab. �

#WeAreEC!�

ALTAR SERVERS NEEDED�

Youth who have made their First Holy Commun-

ion are invited to serve. If you are interested to 

serve as an Altar Server please call �

Shirley Holbrook (860) 742�1829�
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FROM SAINT MAURICE PARISH� FROM THE DIOCESE OF NORWICH�

Thank you to our Sponsor Advertisers.  �

Can you join them?�

Attention Business Owners, Professionals, 

Self�Employed and Families!�

Bulletin Advertising, read both in print and 

digitally online!�

Mary Hoffman from Liturgical Publications is 

working on securing new advertising sponsors for 

our bulletin over the next few weeks.  We need and 

appreciate your help!�

  The bulletin is published weekly and made availa-

ble both in print and online. �

 Please consider purchasing an ad.  Your ad and 

participation make our bulletin successful and help 

you attract new customers!�

To place an ad or for more information, please con-

tact Mary Hoffman at 860�836�8486�

 or via e�mail at mhoffman@4LPi.com. �

4

th

�Annual Young Adult Mass with Bishop Cote�

On Sunday, January 30th, St. Thomas Aquinas in Storrs is de-

lighted to host Bishop Michael Cote for the 4th Annual Diocesan 

Young Adult Mass & Reception. All Young Adults (ages 18 � 39, 

single and married) are invited and encouraged to attend! Young 

Adults are welcome to invite friends to join us! Mass with Bishop 

Cote will begin at 7:00pm and there will be a�small�reception in 

the Catholic Center�following the liturgy.�

VIRTUAL BINGO FOR ALL AGES�

The Office of Faith Events invites people of all ages 

to participate in Virtual Bingo!�  Bingo will take 

place on Sunday, January 9

th

�from 3:30 � 5pm.�You 

will receive your cards online, mark them and even remark them 

for the next game or you can print them and play.�Through video 

conferencing, we will call the numbers and play different BINGO 

games from regular bingo, double bingo, picture frame, and final-

ly black out!� It is always great fun with lots of gift certificates for 

prizes!�We are only selling 200 cards, so act fast!�The cost is $6 

per card for the whole Bingo event!�  To register for your Bingo 

card, go to: ��

https://bit.ly/2Laol7Y�or call Marianne at 860�848�2237 ex. 304.�

This coming Spring, during the 2022 Virtual Women’s Confer-

ence,�  the Norwich Diocesan Women’s Conference Committee 

will vote on and name the recipient of the second annual Our La-

dy Queen of Hope Award.�This award honors a woman in the 

diocese for her vision and leadership in the Catholic Church.�She 

displays strong faith, and is committed to living out Catholic val-

ues, displaying leadership, love and service, and has been a part 

of successful initiatives that benefit the Church and has helped to 

move parish communities forward.��

You can nominate a woman of the Norwich diocese for this 

award by visiting�www.norwichdiocese.org�and downloading the 

nomination form or contacting Marianne at��

manicholas@norwichdiocese.net �

To our gifted and talented Knitters of the Norwich 

Diocese, please join the Office of Faith Events in 

reaching out to the community during the cold win-

ter months by donating handmade scarves.�Whatever you could 

do to help support our new�“Street Ministry”� to the poor� would 

be greatly appreciated.�Donations can be brought or sent to the 

Bishop Flanagan Ministry Center, 199 Broadway, Norwich. We 

will be accepting donations until February 28.� Thank you so 

much for donating your time and talent! �

Questions? Contact Marianne at 860�848�2237 ext. 304 

or�manicholas@norwichdiocese.net �

SAINT BRIDGET SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE�

Sunday, January 30

th

 from 9:00am �11:00am�

St. Bridget School offers our students a safe and dis-

ciplined environment steeped in Catholic tradition, 

and academic excellence. We in invite you to our 

open house on January 30

th

 from 9:00 am to 11:00 am. At our 

open house families will be able to tour our school and learn more 

about our exceptional programs. Our daily curriculum offers stu-

dents a challenging academic schedule and participation in art, 

music, gym, Spanish and library. We also support a variety of 

sports and clubs.�

Those unable to make our open house may call to schedule an 

individual tour. Visit our website, www.saintbridget�school.com 

or call our school office at (860) 649�7731 Ext 217�

We look forward to meeting you!�

Virtual Marriage Enrichment � For Valen-

tine’s Day this year, give your spouse the gift of 

your time and re�energize your marriage by at-

tending a virtual enrichment entitled The Joy of 

Love on Saturday, Feb. 12, 2022, from 10 A.M. to 2 P.M. Based on 

Chapter 4 of Pope Francis’ Amoris Laetitia: the Joy of Love, the 

enrichment will feature four talks on Daily Love, Conjugal Love, 

Passionate Love and Transformation of Love. Each talk will in-

clude practical insights from Pope Francis’ wisdom on marriage 

and family life. This enrichment is for married couples of all ages 

and years married. There is a $15 fee that covers workbooks for 

each couple. Registration and payment are due by Feb. 1. The pro-

gram takes place online and requires participants to have an inter-

net connection. To register, send your names, address, telephone 

number, email address and check made payable to the Annual 

Catholic Appeal to Mary�Jo McLaughlin, Catholic Family Ser-

vices, 199 Broadway, Norwich, CT 06260 or call her at 860�848�

2237, Ext. 312, or email her at mmclaughlin@norwichdiocese.net. �

Worldwide Marriage Encounter�

To support married couples during this time of social 

distancing, Worldwide Marriage Encounter is spon-

soring virtual marriage experiences. Some are on 

weekends and are seven sessions on weekdays from 

7:00pm to 9:30pm. Couples will explore their indi-

vidual personality styles, improve listening and communication 

skills, understand God’s plan for their marriage, and learn how to 

keep their relationship a priority.� Registration is limited and a 

$100 application fee is required. For more information or to ap-

ply, call Frank & Margie Pearson at 860�337�2447 or visit them 

at�https://wwmectw.org/.�

Bring the Holy Spirit into your marriage. Sign up today to attend 

one of the upcoming Worldwide Marriage Encounter Experienc-

es.�



Helping Hands
Home Care

Providing high quality, yet 
affordable home care services 

to the elderly since 1996.

LIVE IN OR BY THE HOUR

860-645-7667
Bolton

 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Publication Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com St, Maurice, Bolton, CT 03-0312

LAWN & GARDEN EQUIPMENT
COMMERCIAL TURF EQUIPMENT

Over 100 Years of Service
228 Boston Tpk. (860) 643-9492
Bolton, CT (800) 359-8810
(Route 6 & 44) www.whpreuss.com
Off I-384, Exit 5 w.h.p@comcast.net

WestoWn

Pharmacy

 455 Hartford Road

 Manchester

 Phone 649-9946

 Open 7 days

Manchester, 317 Highland Street

860-646-4277

Glastonbury, 1320 Manchester Road

860-659-1717

Your Local, Family Owned Market!

(860) 649-5371 
Fax(860) 649-8046

Lawrence F. Fiano
BUILDERS & DEVELOPERS

266 BOSTON TURNPIKE 
BOLTON CT  06043

Thomas J. Tierney
Thomas F. Tierney

Dalton J. Zahner

John F. Tierney Funeral Home Inc..
Family Owned & Operated

Serving the Community for Over Sixty Years.

219 West Center Street • Manchester, CT 06040
(860) 643-1222

www.tierneyfuneralhome.com 

Rte. 66, Hebron
Save $5.00
Present this Coupon and

save $5.00 off any
purchase of $50 or more

Thank You For Shopping
Ted’s Your Hometown

Proud Supermarket
(Excluding cigarettes, Limit one)

 plu 250

Free
Estimat

es

 M & M
 PLUMBING
 & HEATING
 Air Conditioning Repair
 Service & Install
 24 Hour Oil Burner Service
 bolton, ct 06043

 860.649.2871 license# 00301573

FOR OVER 100 YEARS
Cleaning and protection products for auto 
dealerships, professional car washes and 
providers of professional housekeeping 

and building maintenance services.

800-227-5536
www.simoniz.com
201 Boston Turnpike, Bolton, CT 06043

 Charity
 Unity
 Fraternity
 Patriotism

Knights of Columbus
St. Maurice Council 6199

Serving the Church, Parish, 
Community and Families 
Grand Knight Bill Hebert

(860) 550-4258 cell
Volunteers Welcome!

LET US 
PLACE 

YOUR AD 
HERE.

“Where Personal Consideration is a Tradition”
Providing & fulfilling all funeral service 

needs, including pre-planning
& pre-financing

400 Main Street • Manchester, CT  |  860-643-2441 

Contact Mary Hoffman 
to place an ad today! 

mhoffman@4LPi.com or
 (800) 477-4574 x6340

Pietras
Family Funeral 

Homes

Philip M. Pietras
Funeral Director, Owner

Jessica A. Pietras
Funeral Director, Owner

Full time funeral directors available  
24 hours a day and proud to service the 
Catholic community for over 100 years. 

Locally family owned and operated
Directors:

Jacqueline L Teske • Haley Bohadik
Corrine Jones • Jennifer A West

SMALL & PIETRAS FUNERAL HOME 
76 Prospect Street, Rockville, CT  • 860-875-0703

BURKE-FORTIN FUNERAL HOME 
76 Prospect Street, Rockville, CT • 860-875-5490

COVENTRY-PIETRAS FUNERAL HOME 
2665 Boston Turnpike, Coventry, CT • 860-742-1255

TOLLAND MEMORIAL FUNERAL HOME 
375 Merrow Road, Tolland, CT • 860-875-1415


